
 
 OPEN MEETING 

 
REPORT OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE  

UNITED LAGUNA WOODS MUTUAL FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 

 Tuesday, July 30, 2019 – 2:00 p.m. 
Laguna Woods Village Community Center Sycamore Room, 24351 El Toro Road 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Gary Morrison – Chair, Juanita Skillman, Sue Margolis, Carl 

Randazzo, Elsie Addington 
  
OTHERS PRESENT: Manuel Armendariz, Andre Torng, Maggie Blackwell, Anthony 

Liberatore, Mary Stone – VMS,  Dick Rader – VMS 
  
MEMBERS ABSENT: None 
  
STAFF PRESENT: Betty Parker, Steve Hormuth, Tim Moy, Ernesto Munoz, Chris 

Swanson 
 

 
Call to Order 
Director Morrison chaired the meeting and called it to order at 2:05 p.m.   
 
Approval of Agenda 
A motion was made and carried unanimously to approve the agenda as presented.    
 
Approval of the Regular Meeting Report of May 28, 2019 
A motion was made and carried unanimously to approve the Committee report as presented. 
 
Chair Remarks 
Director Morrison stated that no complaints regarding staff will be tolerated and the meeting 
should be conducted in a courteous manner. The chair commented on the recent budget 
meeting where preliminary budget figures were reviewed and briefly discussed reverse 
mortgages.    
 
Member Comments (Items Not on the Agenda) 
Director Armendariz commented on Civil Code Section 5500 requirements, investment 
reporting, and landscape services.  In response, Betty Parker, Chief Financial Officer, noted that 
the Board requested a cost analysis for alternative banking and reporting methods.  Steve 
Hormuth, Controller, noted that investments are now reported quarterly in preliminary financial 
statements, instead of annually, beginning with the period ending June 30, 2019.    
 




	Gary Morrison, Chair

